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BATH PRESERVATION TRUST

1 Royal Crescent, Bath BA1 2LR

Telephone: 01225 338727   Fax: 01225 481850

www.bath-preservation-trust.org.uk  email: admin@bptrust.org.uk
Chairman:  Edward Bayntun-Coward            

 Chief Executive: 
Caroline Kay

TO: Cllr David Dixon
Chair
Recreation Ground Trustees
c/o B&NES

by email
Dear Cllr Dixon,

Rec Trust Consultation

Bath Preservation Trust (BPT) has responded formally to the consultation online, but this letter represents a supplement to our online consultation response. 

We recognise the need to regularise the legal position of the land on the Recreation Ground, without which progress cannot be made to improve this amenity for Bath. This was referred to in the BPT’s interim statement on the Rec in 2009, which is appended and which still applies.
There are, however, a number of issues relating to the consultation which concern us, as follows: 

· We note that there was no territorial analysis of responses to the consultation questionnaire. While it may be argued that the Rec is for the benefit of ‘the public at large’ as quoted in the Charity Commission Order of 20 July 2007, data about the location of respondents would have been useful information to possess in order to answer legitimate public concerns about the provenance of questionnaire responses.

· We believe that the consultation document was too compressed for clarity, both physically and in content. We understand the need for the documentation, in a complex situation, to be compressed; but in our view this was taken too far on this occasion.  A specific example, illustrating both the physical difficulties and an issue of substance, is in the captions accompanying the Proposed Layout’ on pages 10-11. This described, in almost unreadable small print, the land on which the leisure centre sits as ‘land disposed to B&NES’. Our understanding 
from Council officers is that this means the leisure centre land will be leased or licensed in some way to B&NES in order to run a leisure centre,  car parking, etc which will regularise the current ambiguities whilst retaining appropriate benefit to the Rec Trust. But this is not explained in the text at all and could be interpreted as meaning that there is an intention to dispose of a considerable area of Rec Trust land to the Council, potentially unconditioned. We strongly recommend that this text is altered and explained before its submission to the Charity Commission, not least because the Council’s role as Trustee creates significant conflicts in relation to resolving these issues.

· There is mention of alteration of the objects of the Rec Trust, but no mention of the opportunity to modify its governance. We believe that the Trust now needs a governing memorandum and governance structure which is fit for purpose for the 21st Century, which can avoid future misunderstandings, and which gives better continuity to the Trust during periods of political change. At the very least, the future management of a dynamic Recreation Ground Trust would deserve and require a dedicated officer, and possibly the mechanism to ensure that there is a non-Councillor ‘continuity’ Trustee unaffected by local elections and who cannot be perceived to be conflicted in their role. 

· We do not believe that the table in Appendix 4 covers all the relevant comparisons, in particular, comparisons of the relative financial position of the Rec Trust (and its concomitant ability to help its beneficiaries) in each situation.  

· We are concerned that this scheme proposes a layout which does not address the physical inadequacies of the existing Leisure Centre and its potential limited shelf life. Thus, it does not address the real need for a masterplan for the whole site, extending to North Parade Road. We understand that it was not possible to resolve a comprehensive package involving the Leisure Centre at this time, but we remain concerned that Bath may end up with a ‘temporary solution’ for the Rugby Club which becomes a permanent solution by default and which might preclude a satisfactory long-term, comprehensive scheme for the whole site.  We do not necessarily believe the proposed location for a rugby pitch is the best solution and we seek assurances that there will be scope to modify this in future. 
· Finally, as the document makes absolutely clear, any taking forward of the land use as proposed would also have to go through the planning system. Our recognition of the need to regularise the legal position does not in any way preclude the possibility of BPT expressing firm views on any plans as they are brought forward. In particular, we will not support a stadium which is not 




a substantial improvement on the current building stock. Any replacement should be of highest quality and appropriate to its environs, even if envisaged as a short-to-medium term solution only.

We look forward to engaging further with the new Trustees in due course.

Yours sincerely

Caroline Kay

Caroline Kay

Chief Executive

Cc Glen Chipp

Email manager of consultation

Attachments: 
Bath Preservation Trust Statement 2009

PDF of BPT online response

The Rec – Trust responsive position statement 2009

The Trust’s previously stated positions were (following the 2006 AGM, to members)

‘The Trust supports Rugby staying at the Rec, but any development should not threaten the

historic environment’; and (in the public consultation), no preference on the various

options, in order not to tie our hands in the context of a firm proposal.

We now wish to be in a position to contribute a more detailed statement if and when

required, while continuing to retain freedom of action in relation to any particular

proposal, as follows:

The Bath Preservation Trust:

· Wishes the Rec to continue as a mixed use Recreation Ground, accessed for

the enjoyment of a variety of sports and leisure activities, potentially amateur

and professional;

· Recognises that the Recreation Ground is a highly sensitive site and that the

current quality of buildings, including both Bath Rugby and the Leisure

Centre, are not of a standard suitable for the setting;

· Therefore wishes to see an end to the current impasse, in order to allow plans

for improvement and development of the Recreation Ground for public

benefit to proceed;

· Would prefer, in the interests of the public for the longer term, the whole site

to be looked at including the Leisure Centre and the Pavilion, given the poor

states and limited life‑spans of each of these buildings;
· Notes that there is no actual development proposal on the table;

· Wishes any future development proposal to consider the following design
issues:

· Views in/out/around/across the Rec;

· Respect of the river edge as a public place;

· Materials appropriate to the Bath palette;

· Aspirations to the highest design quality and specification;

· Care taken over scale and massing, in particular in relation to heights,

in order to ensure subservience to the surrounding buildings.

· All these points apply to any owner, developer or leaseholder of land on the Rec, including amateur sports users, the Council or any professional sports club.


In relation to Bath Rugby, the Trust’s preference is for it to remain in the economic

centre of the City;

In relation to Firs Field, the Trust’s position is that it should be protected as public

amenity space.

30 th September 2009
Patron: His Royal Highness The Prince of Wales K G

President:  Michael Briggs
The Bath Preservation Trust Limited Registered Office: 1 Royal Crescent, Bath BA1 2LR

Registered in England No. 294789 Reg. Charity No. 203048
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